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CITY COUNCIL STAFF REPORT 

Meeting: August 1, 2017 

 

Subject 
2017 Pavement Maintenance Project Phase 3, City Project No. 2017-111. 
 

Recommended Action 
Authorize the City Manager to award a contract to O’Grady Paving, Inc., in the amount 
of $2,250,943.75; and approve a construction contingency of $249,056.25 for a total of 
$2,500,000.  
 

Discussion 
On June 27, 2017, the City received bids for the 2017 Pavement Maintenance Project 
Phase 3. This project will complete a rubberized asphalt overlay on Stevens Creek & De 
Anza Boulevards. The limit of work on Stevens Creek Boulevard is from Wolfe Road to 
the Santa Clara limits; work on De Anza Boulevard starts from Stevens Creek 
Boulevard south to Bollinger Road and then from Highway 85 south to Prospect Road. 
Work is expected to start in September.  
 
The rubberized asphalt material to be used on this project contains recycled tire rubber. 
Compared to conventional asphalt, this product is environmentally preferred due to its 
superior structural qualities that allow less of the material to be applied, its durability 
and ability to resist cracking, and its effectiveness in reducing vehicle noise pollution. 
For each lane mile of asphalt rubber, approximately 2,000 tires are recycled—which 
equates to 26,080 tires being diverted from a landfill because of this project.  
 
A total of 4 companies submitted bid packages for this project. The following is a 
summary of bids deemed complete:  
 

Bidder Bid Amount 

Engineers Estimate $2,300,000 

O’Grady Paving 2,250,943.75 

G. Bortolotto Co.  2,429,397.39 

Interstate Grading & Paving  2,447,348.00 

Granite Rock 2,719,002.95 

 
Fiscal Impact 
Award of the project will result in a fiscal impact of up to $2,500,000. Sufficient funds 
have been budgeted and are available from account #270-85-821-900-921 (Pavement 
Maintenance).  



_____________________________________ 
 
Prepared by: Roger Lee, Assistant Director of Public Works 
Reviewed by: Timm Borden, Director of Public Works  
Approved for Submission by:  David Brandt, City Manager 

Attachments:   

A - Draft Contract 


